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Dear Ms Sommer

Belmont Drought Response Desalination Plant (EXH 2612) — Environmental Impact
Statement

| refer to the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the Belmont Drought Response
Desalination Plant (EXH 2612) exhibited on the NSW Planning & Environment website. The
project involves construction and operation of a temporary desalination plant including:
seawater intake infrastructure (subsurface beach wells); desalination units (15 ML/d); brine
discharge via existing ocean outfall; electricity/water supply and ancillary works.

Hunter New England Population Health (HNEPH) has reviewed the EIS paying particular
attention to issues which may have an impact on public health.

Water Quality

The EIS refers to appropriate standards and guidelines for ensuring drinking water quality.
It is essential that NSW Health and DPEI Water are actively consulted throughout all stages
of this project to ensure the public’s health.

Noise

Environmental noise can have negative impacts on human health and well-being and trigger
ongoing community complaints about annoyance and stress. It is noted that works
associated with the power upgrades and additional traffic related to construction are
predicted to increase noise levels.
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It is important that the applicant ensure compliance with all NSW Environment Protection
Authority noise criteria and that all reasonable and feasible measures are taken to reduce
the impact on the surrounding receivers.

Community Consultation
We also want to strongly emphasise that due to the sensitivity within the surrounding and

the broader community, that the proponent ensure meaningful ongoing community
engagement and awareness.

Should you require any additional information, please contact Ms Nichole Mason,
Environmental Health Officer on 4924 6477.
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